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Chair,
The Mauritius delegation extends a very warm welcome to the high level delegation of Samoa during this third cycle of the UPR.

Despite challenges such as natural calamities, the COVID-19 pandemic and other external factors, we applaud Samoa, a SIDS like Mauritius, for the progress it has achieved, especially by providing complete universal access to primary education and by amending the legislation to enable compulsory education till the age of 16. 

We also commend Samoa for the implementation of the SDGs task force for the follow-up and implementation of the SDGs.
In a brotherly spirit, we recommend that Samoa:

(i) Implement measures to increase women in entrepreneurship; and

(ii)  Adopt a coherent strategy to ensure universal access to education, especially with regard to students requiring Special Education Needs (SEN).

We wish Samoa a successful review. Thank you.
